VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


December 5, 2016
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:00 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Richard Anderson, Doug Griess, Alvin Johnson and Christy Underwood. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Pat Stiger, Aflac, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to approve minutes of regular meeting of November 14, 2016; all aye, motion carried. 
Underwood made motion, second by Johnson to approve Financial Report for November 2016 as presented; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Underwood, second by Griess to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims November 2016 as presented; all aye, motion carried.

Pat Stiger presented information regarding Aflac Insurance.

Underwood made motion, second by Griess to approve payment of invoice from Layne Christensen Company, $4,124.56, for well repairs; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, to approve payment of $13,000.00 to Miller & Associates for planning/surveying services for water main improvements after Clerk calls Chuck Abel and Brad Slaughter; all aye, motion carried.

The Board of Trustees decided not to pursue purchase lease with Titan Machinery.

Johnson made motion, second by Underwood, to reappoint Dale Paider as our representative to the Loup Central Landfill Association and to cease nominations; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to appoint Doug Griess as alternate representative to the Loup Central Landfill Association; all aye, motion carried.

Underwood presented Resolution No. 2016.9, appointing Dale Paider as representative and Doug Griess as alternate representative to the Loup Central Landfill Association and moved for its adoption, second by Johnson. Roll call vote: Underwood: aye; Johnson: aye; Griess: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried and Resolution No. 2016.9 adopted.

Clerk Ritz discussed changes in the Employee Handbook recommended by Village Attorney Glenn Clark. Trustees agreed to changes and asked that the revised Employee Handbook be put on January agenda.

Damaged fire hydrant in alley by Kay Gould Residence was discussed. Will let the person who damaged it know the amount the Village needs to be reimbursed for cost of repairs.
Trustees discussed selling water pipe not being used that is lying outside the shop. A person called and was interested in buying some. The Board agreed to sell water pipe we don’t need if a price can be agreed upon.

We will have a public meeting on Wednesday, January 11, 7:00 p.m. at the Arcadia Community Center with Trevor Lee to discuss Bud Owens Ballfield.

Clerk Ritz read certificate of votes cast. Newly elected Trustees Dale Paider and Christy Underwood signed oath of office. 

Johnson made motion, second by Griess, to appoint Dale Paider as Chairman. Roll call cote: Johnson: aye; Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: abstain, motion carried.

Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to keep the following appointments the same: Village Clerk/Treasurer: Rosmarie Ritz; Utilities Superintendent: Wayne Hunt; Village Attorney: Glenn Clark; Street Superintendent: Reed Miller; Board of Health: Dale Paider, Chairman, Valley County Sheriff, Bruce Ohme and Jess Trotter; all aye, motion carried.

Chairman Paider reported that he is planning to attend the next Loup Central Landfill Association meeting on Friday, December 9, 2016. 
Wayne Hunt reported that Jason Dietz started work on Monday, December 5; they are busy getting everything ready for winter. Clerk Ritz informed the Trustees that adding a new phone line with Verizon would cost $20/month. The Board decided to get a work phone for Jason Dietz and see about an upgrade for Wayne’s phone. Trustees decided not to renew membership with Loup Basin Resource, Conservation and Development Council.
Motion to adjourn by Griess, second by Underwood, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:24 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, January 9, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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